



G
L
U
E

NAME: _____

SURNAME: _____

NUMBER: _____

FACULTY: _____

DEPARTMENT: _____

SIGNATURE: _____

GLUE

**2025 – 2026 ACADEMIC YEAR
ASSOCIATE / UNDERGRADUATE PROGRAMS IN ENGLISH
İNG 172, İNG 172 – EXEMPTION EXAM**

SCORING			Grade	First Check	Second Check
PAPER I – READING	PART 1	14 PTS			
	PART 2	14 PTS			
PAPER II – USE OF ENGLISH	PART 1	26 PTS			
	PART 2	15 PTS			
	PART 3	6 PTS			
PAPER III- WRITING		25 PTS			
	TOTAL	100 PTS			



ÖĞRENCİLERİN DİKKATİNE:

- Sınav süresi toplam **80** dakikadır ve sınav **Reading**, **Use of English** ve **Writing** bölümlerinden oluşmaktadır. Sizlere Writing bölümü ayrı olmak üzere iki sınav kitapçığı verilecektir. Verilen sınav kağıtlarının sağ üst köşesinde ayrılan bölüme adınızı, soyadınızı, fakülte ve bölümünüzü yazın ve tükenmez kalemle imzanızı atmayı unutmayın. Sınav kağıdı üzerinde başka hiçbir yere adınızı soyadınızı yazmayın.
- Sınav toplam **11** sayfadır. Kitapçıklarınızı alır almaz derhal sayfaları kontrol edip bir eksiklik varsa sınav sorumlularına bildirin. Sayfaların kontrolü öğrencilerin sorumluluğundadır.
- **Reading** (Okuma) bölümünde 2 farklı metin ve bunlara ait sorular bulunmaktadır.
- **Use of English** (Dilbilgisi) bölümü dil kullanımı ve sözcük bilgisini ölçen 3 ayrı bölümden oluşmaktadır.
- **Writing** bölümünde verilen konulardan **sadece bir tanesini** seçerek bir kompozisyon yazmanız beklenmektedir.
- Sınav süresince sınav sorumlularına soru sorulmamalıdır.
- Sınav salonunda cep telefonları mutlaka kapalı konumda olmalıdır. Cep telefonu hiçbir amaçla açık tutulamaz ve kullanılamaz. Cep telefonlarını kapalı konuma getirmemiş öğrencilerin kağıtları derhal alınır.
- Sınav süresince diğer öğrencilerle konuşulamaz, kalem, silgi alışverişi yapılamaz, sözlük kullanılamaz.
- Sınav sırasında kopya çeken veya çekme girişiminde bulunan öğrencinin, uyarılmaya gerek kalmadan sınavı iptal edilir ve hakkında işlem yapılır.
- Sınav sırasında sigara içilemez, bir şey yenemez, sakız çiğnenemez.
- Sınav başladıktan sonra ilk 30 dakika içerisinde dışarı çıkılamaz. Bu süreden sonra dışarı çıkan bir öğrenci tekrar içeri alınmaz.
- Sınav kağıtlarınızı sınav gözetmeni öğretim görevlilerine teslim ederken sınav tutanağına imza atmayı unutmayınız.

BAŞARILAR DİLERİZ.

PAPER I – READING

There are TWO PARTS in this Reading Paper.

PART 1

The Driver

There are half a million lorry drivers in the UK. Only 2% of them are women, but the numbers are going up. Aiko is 30 years old, and she loves driving lorries. When she was a child, Aiko wanted to be a ballet dancer, but when she was 16, she hurt her back very badly and her dancing career ended badly.

Aiko started to work in a supermarket and she often stood near the back door. Lorries usually arrived at the back door. She watched the lorries come and go every day and thought: "I would like to try that". So one day she tried it. It cost a lot of money to learn to drive a lorry, but it was worth it. Now she says that she makes more money than her school friends who went to university. Why does Aiko like driving lorries so much? She says that she simply loves driving. She turns up the music and sings really loudly. She loves listening to pop songs and enjoys singing them. She has to leave early in the morning, at 6:45. She drives all day. She says she feels lonely sometimes, but she sees lots of different places and she has time to think. It is brilliant!

TASK A: Mark the questions as True (T) or False (F) according to the passage.
(5 x 2 pts: 10 pts)

		TRUE	FALSE
1.	Fewer women are becoming lorry drivers in the UK.		
2.	Aiko always wanted to be a lorry driver.		
3.	It was very expensive to learn to drive a lorry.		
4.	Aiko's school friends make less money than she does.		
5.	Aiko loves silence when she is driving.		

TASK B: What do the following words refer to? (4 x 1 pt: 4 pts)

1. "them" (Paragraph 1): _____
2. "her" (Paragraph 1): _____
3. "she" (Paragraph 2): _____
4. "them" (Paragraph 3): _____

PART 1: _____ / 14 pts

PART 2

TASK A: Choose the best option. (7 x 2 points: 14 pts)

The first book of the seven-book Harry Potter series came to the bookstores in 1997. Since then, bookstores have sold more than two hundred and fifty million copies of the first books in the series. These books are available in more than two hundred countries and in more than sixty languages. When a new Harry Potter book arrives in the bookstores, it is always a big event. Usually, the first books are sold at the magic hour of midnight. Stores usually close at 6 p.m. but they stay open late for this special event. People wait in line for hours, sometimes days, to get a book. Many children and even some adults put on costumes to look like their favorite characters in the book. Harry Potter is more than a book series. It is a very large business. You can see Harry Potter movies. You can buy Harry Potter products like DVDs, videos, dolls, costumes, pictures, games, and toys – almost anything you can imagine, even fast food. There are also Harry Potter websites. These websites give information about Harry and his friends as well as sell Harry Potter products. Thanks to the business of Harry Potter, J.K. Rowling is one of the richest women in the world. She is richer than the Queen of England.

1. Which one of the following can be the title of the text above?

- A** Harry Potter and his friends
- B** The business of Harry Potter
- C** Meet the author: J.K. Rowling

2. Why do people wait in line for hours?

- A** to meet Harry Potter.
- B** to look at costumes of Harry Potter.
- C** to buy a new Harry Potter book.

3. Which one of the following sentences is **FALSE** according to the text?

- A** Readers can read Harry Potter in over 50 languages.
- B** Only children read Harry Potter series.
- C** A new book in the series is never a usual event.

4. At what time are the first books sold?

- A** at midnight
- B** at 6 p.m.
- C** before noon

5. Which one of the following best describe the Harry Potter books?

- A** Many people like Harry Potter books.
- B** Harry Potter products include only books.
- C** Only adults read Harry Potter books.

6. The word “line” in *paragraph 2* is closest in meaning to...

- A a mark on a piece of paper
- B a group of people
- C a group of words

7. The word “imagine” in *paragraph 3* is closest in meaning to...

- A think of
- B see
- C disappear

PART 2: _____ / 14 pts

PAPER II - USE OF ENGLISH

There are **THREE PARTS** in this Use of English Paper.

PART 1: Choose the correct item a, b, c, or d. (26 x 1 pts: 26 pts)

1. Sally thinks that Maths is _____ subject of all and she is _____ the other students in class in Maths lessons.

- A the hardest / the worst
- B the hardest / worse than
- C easier than / worse than

2. I think we _____ go to the supermarket; we don't have _____ vegetables to cook for tonight.

- A have not / many
- B have to / too
- C have to / enough

3. My little brothers love watching cartoons on TV _____

- A and they never watch them.
- B so they wait for them every morning.
- C because they think they are terrible.

4. My brother _____ to Barcelona five years ago and he _____ it! He _____ to Europe since then.

- A went / loved / hasn't been
- B has been / has loved/ did not go
- C went / has loved / hasn't gone

5. They are building a new bridge _____ the river. From now on I can go to school _____ foot.

- A towards / by
- B along / at
- C across / on

6. The pilot told us _____ down because it was dangerous to stand up during turbulence.

- A to sit
- B not sit
- C not sitting

7. Choose the correct item to complete the dialogue.

Tom: How often do you invite your parents for dinner?

Lucy: _____ .

- A twice a month
- B on Sunday
- C at the weekend

8. My father usually _____ for everyone at home. My mother never _____ him with cooking. But tonight they _____ it together.

- A cook / help / are doing
- B cooks / helps / are doing
- C is cooking / is helping / do

9. I always ____ my friends at the park near my house. I ____ for them right now.

- A am meeting / usually wait
- B meeting / wait
- C meet / am waiting

10. Our teacher ____ always late for class. We ____ for him for 5 minutes yesterday.

- A is / are waiting
- B is / waited
- C will be / have waited

11. Tim ____ meet his girlfriend yesterday because he didn't have ____ time to socialize.

- A can't / some
- B can't / a little
- C couldn't / any

12. My uncle ____ as a pilot at Pegasus Airways. He ____ Theresa in Barcelona last summer and they ____ engaged there next summer.

- A works / met / are going to get
- B is working / meet / are getting
- C works / meets / are going to get

13. Choose the correct item to complete the dialogue.

Tim: Hi, Lily. You look busy. What 1 ____ (you / cook) in the kitchen?

Lilly: I want to make a cake for my friend but I 2 ____ (not do) it before! Can you help!

Tim: Ok. I 3 ____ (make) a chocolate cake last week; let's try it.

- A did you cook / didn't do / have made
- B are you cooking / haven't done / made
- C you are cooking / didn't do / never made

14. Choose the correct item to complete the dialogue.

Peter: I think George will finish the project first.

John: I don't think so; ____.

- A he is slow enough.
- B he isn't slow enough
- C he is too slow.

15. Which one of the following has a **different** meaning from the sentence below?

"Sorry but I can't afford to buy this house."

- A This house is cheap enough for me.
- B I don't have enough money for this house.
- C This house is too expensive for me.

16. Choose the correct item to complete the sentence.

"Please, wash the dishes ____ and make sure you don't break ____."

- A careful / anything
- B carefully / anything
- C carefully / nothing

17. My mother is a very successful doctor because she works _____.
A hard **B** slowly **C** easily
18. The copy machine was _____ so I couldn't get any copies for my class.
A in a hurry **B** out of order **C** in good form
19. James has worked as a teacher in several schools for many years so he is a very _____ teacher.
A experienced **B** sad **C** tiring
20. You should first walk _____ and then turn left to get to the post office.
A through **B** towards **C** straight on
21. I don't like Sue. She can be extremely _____ at times.
A unlucky **B** negative **C** careful
22. Last week, our dinner at that luxurious restaurant cost a lot of money, but it was _____ every penny. The food was delicious.
A worth **B** excellent **C** brilliant
23. I feel that I can _____ Susan; she is an honest woman and never tells lies!
A depend **B** hate **C** trust
24. My sister's most _____ habit is entering my room without knocking the door.
A aggressive **B** annoying **C** experienced
25. All countries across the world should give importance to _____ problems.
A environmental **B** personal **C** normal
26. Last night a house in our neighborhood was on fire and many people _____. There were a lot of ambulances in the area.
A got angry **B** were glad **C** got injured

PART 1: _____ / 26 pts

PART 2: Circle the correct answer (10 x 1,5 pts: 15 pts)

1. The ballet dancers in tonight's performance are very successful; my sister is the
thinnest / thinner / thin of all.
2. I gone / went / have been to many foreign countries so far.
3. This is the biggest pot in the kitchen because / so / however I will use it to cook the
main dish for tonight.
4. Lucy enjoys played / play / playing table tennis a lot.
5. Paul drink / drank / drunk a big glass of water because he was so thirsty.
6. My school bag is very old; I should buying/ to buy/ buy a new one.
7. My friend's flat is very nice. It has three bedrooms and a / an / the large kitchen.
8. The red dress is mine and the black one is your / you / yours.
9. You don't need to buy some / any / no butter; we have plenty in the fridge.
10. How long / What / How much time do you need to finish the exam?

PART 2: _____ / 15 pts

PART 3: Match the sentence halves below. (6 x 1 pt: 6 pts)

- | | |
|---|---------------------------------------|
| 1. My sister does not watch any TV series because _____ | A hardworking officer. |
| 2. They are not going on holiday because _____ | B Sam did not understand it. |
| 3. Painting is enjoyable but _____ | C I am not good at it. |
| 4. The chair was so heavy so _____ | D she finds them boring. |
| 5. Maria is a very successful and _____ | E she couldn't carry it alone. |
| 6. The teacher solved the problem, however _____ | F it is not affordable. |

PART 3: _____ / 6 pts

PAPER III - Writing

SCORING

First Check

Second Check

ORGANISATION (6 points)			
ACCURACY (6 points)			
VOCABULARY (6 points)			
CONTENT (7 points)			
TOTAL			
	(Out of 25)		

TASK: Choose one of the topics below and write a paragraph of 120-150 words. Use specific reasons and examples to support your answer.

- Living in a big city is good for several reasons. Do you agree?

OR

- Only organized people can be successful in life. Do you agree?

YOU CAN TAKE NOTES HERE

You can use the rest of this page to plan your paragraph. Your plan will not be marked.



